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Kol B’nai Aviv  

The Voice of  B ’nai Av iv 

 

There was a commercial on television recently that had a catchy tune with the words 
“it’s the most wonderful time of the year”. For Jews around the world it is an amazing 
time for us, as we now have the chance to do a spiritual control/alt/delete and re-set our 
hopes, dreams and aspirations for the coming year. At B’nai Aviv, we are ready to assist 
you in your spiritual re-JEW-vination and welcome your participation in our services, 
activities surrounding the High Holy Days and in our many social and educational 
offerings. 
 

As our Holy Days approach, we ask you to help us make the season meaningful, inspirational and motivational. 
Together, we will create new memories for our families and community and enjoy the rich traditions of our faith. 
Whether it be singing familiar tunes, hearing the sounds of the Shofar, enjoying food from a departed relative’s 
recipe or being immersed in the awe inspiring prayers of our services, we will help you insure the success of your 
holiday experience.  
 
As a community, there are a few things we need to do to make our collective experiences meaningful. The 
unfortunate realities of our times require enhanced security in and around our facility. We will require a photo ID 
and ticket from everyone entering the building. We will also request that you keep your excitement of seeing family 
and friends to a respectful volume so as not to disturb those around you in prayer. If your family arrives at different 
times, please contact the office so you can guaranty that you will sit together through our reserved seating program. 
Finally, the no electronics rule will apply throughout the building, as is the case every Shabbat and Chag. 
 
Our Professionals, Staff, Board and our many volunteers are all excited to welcome you and your families and are 
committed to making our synagogue better than ever. In keeping with our desire to be the warmest and most 
welcoming Kehillah possible, we ask you to introduce yourself to someone you may not know. It is important that 
everyone feel like they belong and are part of our B’nai Aviv family. 
 
Together we will welcome the Jewish year of  5779 and work to make it be the best year we have ever had as a 
community. I wish you and your families the sweetness of the New Year and look forward to personally wishing you 
a L’shana Tova! 
 

B’shalom, 
 

Rich 

From the desk of Rich Cohen, B’nai Aviv President 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

1 
Shabbat Services    
9:15 am 
 
 
 
 

2 
No religious School  
Synagogue Office 

Closed  
Labor Day  

 

3 
Synagogue Office 

Closed  
Labor Day  

 
 

4 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  

5 

Sisterhood New 
Years Card Assembly 
6:30 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  

6 

 

7 
ECEC Apples &  
Honey Shabbat   
9:45 am  
 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
 
  

8 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
 

 

9 
 

No Religious School 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
USY 7:00 pm  

13 
Men’s Club Planning 
Mtg. 7:30 pm  

14 

Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm 
 
 
 

15 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
 
 

16 

Religious School  
9:00 am  
 
USY & KADIMA 
Rapids Waterpark  
11:30 am  
 
 

17 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
Gala Committee 
Mtg. 7:00 pm  
 
 

18 

Erev Yom Kippur  
ECEC & Synagogue 
Office close at  
12:00 pm.  
 
 
 

 
 

19 
Yom Kippur 
Synagogue Office 
and ECEC closed 
 
 

20 
Youth Concert Mtg. 
7:00 pm  
 

21 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
 
 

22 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
 

23 

Religious School  
9:00 am  
 
JWRP Luncheon 
11:30 am 
 
Devorim &  
Chalutzim 11:30 am  
 
 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 
 

26 
HAZAK Leage of 
Women Voters  
 1:30 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  

27 
ECEC Curriculum 
Night 7:00 pm  
 
Business Networking 
presents LinkedIn  
7:00 pm  

28 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
Birthday Shabbat 

29 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 

 
Party in the Hut   
7:00 pm  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 
Religious School  
9:00 am 
 
 

      

September 2018 

Office Closed High Holidays  
Please see schedule on next 

page for service times. 

Office Closed High Holidays  
Please see schedule on next 

page for service times. 









From the  desk of  Liz  S inger…  
                   Director of Life Long Learning 

B’nai Aviv Religious School had their  first week of 
classes and everything went fabulously.  The preparation 
and implementation of the days’ success hinged on the 
dedicated staff.  To begin the year the teacher met for three 
hours on August 19th.  At this training the expectations of the 
school year were discussed, as well as introducing new ways 
to supplement curriculum, and how to interject different 
learning activities into the school day.   

 
As part of these efforts art has been installed in the school hallways. These pieces reflect 
different concepts and thinkers from our history.  Yes it makes the walls more visually 
appealing, but it is also serves as yet another entry point for students to reflect 
on.  Teachers have prompts and questions to for each poster aid in provoking the 
students’ observations.   
 
The goal is to have learning experiences available to our students around every 
corner.  This can be done labeling classroom objects in Hebrew, teaching students how to 
order snacks in Hebrew, asking about their week during the opening rituals and relating 
this to our value of the month (September is Chanassat Orchim- Welcoming the 
Stranger).  The value curriculum will be paralleled through the service opportunities that 
will be provided through the Kehillah Club.   
 
The Kehillah Club is a social action organization for families with children in 3rd-7th 
Grade.  Monthly programs will include a little bit of learning and a lot of work with 
various area organizations to better our community.  Applications for Kehillah Club can 
be requested from the religious school office, and are due back by September 
30th.  Participating families will be notified and the first program will take place in late 
October.   
 
Please direct any questions and interest that you may have about Kehillah Club to Liz 
Singer, Director of Lifelong Learning (liz@bnaiaviv.org) and Cookie Silver, Education 
Assistant (cookie@bnaiaviv.org or 954-384-8265).   
 
This is just a taste of the many lessons that are being added to enhance the educational 
experiences that B’nai Aviv offers. 

B’Shalom, Liz 



B’nai Aviv  
TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 

 
NAME:  _____________________________________________   DATE  ____________ 

ADDRESS:  _____________________________________________________________ 

CITY __________________   STATE _____    ZIP _______    PHONE (____) ___________ 

 

I wish to purchase ___________ (quantity) leaf or leaves, for $250 each.   
To reserve a leaf, it must be paid for in full.  Please submit this form, along with your check 

made payable to B’nai Aviv, 1410 Indian Trace, Weston, FL  33326. 
 

Note:  Each line is limited to twenty-four (24) characters.  You do not have to use all lines.  
Memorials will not be accepted as a Tree of Life inscription.  

 

LEAF:  Line 1  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 2  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 3  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 4  ______________________________________________________ 

 
LEAF:  Line 1  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 2  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 3  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 4  ______________________________________________________ 

 
LEAF:  Line 1  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 2  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 3  ______________________________________________________ 
           Line 4  ______________________________________________________ 

 

 
 

FOR OFFICE USE ONLY 
 

Date Paid __________________    Amount Paid  ______________    Check # ___________    CCd # __________________ 
 

Date Ordered  ________________             Date Received  _________________          Date Installed ____________ 

    Additional Notes:  ___________________________________________________ 



 
 
 
 

 
 
A new year- a new beginning and we are looking forward to a super year 
with our youngest members! 
 
Our new school year started on August 13th. We will be having an engaging 
year together as partners in the children’s development and education here at 
B’nai Aviv’s Early Childhood Education program. We will be providing 
wonderful opportunities for learning and growing, inspiring and 
strengthening the connections between the children and their families and to 
the Congregation of B’nai Aviv. 
 

Many changes have taken place for the 2018/19 school year. We have added a new and larger infant room 
to accommodate our growing need of more infant care students. 
 
We created a natural outdoor classroom for our children to read, paint, eat and learn. The children are 
enjoying the new picnic tables and Adirondack chairs donated through our wonderful Sisterhood and 
Men’s Club. Our new indoor playground continues to be a great place for our children to use their gross 
motor skills on rainy and hot days with new equipment for them to utilize. The classrooms have started to 
be renovated and have never looked better. 
 
Our ShabbatTot monthly family program continues to be a huge success. We enjoy spending Shabbat 
together on Saturdays at this program geared toward our youngest children. Our next program is on 
September 29th. 
 
We are looking forward to learning all about the Jewish holidays coming up starting with Rosh 
Hashanah.  Rosh Hashanah means head of the year, or the Jewish New Year. During this time of year, we 
will reflect on our mistakes of the past year and ask for prayers and forgiveness.   
 
At school, we will be doing a lot of activities involving apples and honey, tashlich and of course the 
blowing of the shofar. It is a Jewish tradition to wish you all a sweet new year. The Jewish holidays we 
celebrate are an important emphasis in our preschool curriculum.  
 

Have a Healthy and Happy New Year! L’Shanah Tova!  

 

B’Shalom, Mindy  

  From the desk of… 

Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director  





From the desk of  
Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

Hey everyone! 
 
Welcome back to what is surely to be an awesome year ahead for all the 
B'nai Aviv Youth Groups. We are so excited to offer your kids and 
teens amazing programming all year long. We are simply the biggest 
and the best for a reason. We welcome everyone into our youth groups 

with open arms to form friendships that will last forever. 
 
We are very proud to announce our newest youth group called Devorim. This group is for Kindergarten 
through 2nd graders and will meet approximately once per month with fun games and activities. 
 
In September, get ready for all kinds of great events. USY and Kadima will be attending their Sub-
Regional Kick-off, Rapids Water Park on the 16th. The deadline to register is on the 7th. USY and 
Kadima will also be going on a Scavenger Hunt and USY will have its ever popular Regressive Dinner. 
Chalutzim will be going to Rebounderz Trampoline Park. Devorim will be playing a fun filled game of 
Pilo Polo and Steal the Bagel. 
 
Watch your mail and email for more amazing activities for your kids. Please visit our youth website at 
www.bausybees.com for more information or contact me at todd@bnaiaviv.org. 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  
The B’nai Aviv Youth Department will be hosting the cover band,  

“JOURNEY - Never Stop Believin” on Saturday, January 12
th

 

 to benefit the David Lindenbaum Youth Scholarship Fund 
B’Shalom, 

Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

http://www.bausybees.com
mailto:todd@bnaiaviv.org








From the desk of…  

Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 

On August  28th, Sisterhood hosted our annual kickoff event.  We showed 200 
women how easy it is to make Babka and it was a blast!  A humungous thank 
you to Louise Allen, Carol Brown and their incredible committee for making 
the event a huge success.  A special thank you to our sponsors as well- Debbie 
Weston- Weston Town Center Optometry- our "Dark Chocolate" sponsor and 
Louise Allen, Arlene & Mitch Levy, Mindy & Ben Libes, Lee & Lanee Friedel- 
our "White Chocolate" sponsors.   
 

We are also pleased at the amount of generous donations that were given to the ECEC that night. So 
many of you came up to me and said how you really were looking forward to getting more involved in 
Sisterhood.  I look forward to that. With that said, here are some of our upcoming events. 
 
Some of our other events will be: 
 Sunday, October 7- renowned Doctor, author and B'nai Aviv member- Ilana Newman, will be 

speaking on "Taking Pain Control into Your Own Hands" 
 Thursday, November 8- BUNCO is back! This fun event will also support our Torah Fund. 
 Saturday, December 15 (time tba)- we are jointly hosting another fun event with Men's Club- 

"Latkes, Vodkas & Karaoke".  Bring your spouse, and your singing voice.  This will be a fun event 
that will be at the home of David & Randi Blum 

 Saturday, February 2- join us for the ever popular (and always sold out) Progressive Dinner 
 Thursday, March 7- we will have a speaker discussing how to "Declutter your life and your closets"! 
 Thursday, April 4- will be a glass etching art project 
 Sunday, May 5- will be a pre-mothers day chocolate making event 
 
Of course there will be other programs and events (Purim baskets as well). Our next board meeting is 
October 4 at 7pm.  Come share your ideas or just listen to ours! 
 

Have a very happy and healthy New Year- L'Shana Tova! 

Corinna Black-Kushner  
   



 
 

 
 
 

 





1  
Paula Bonawitz 
Jackson Cooper 
Abraham Evans 
Justin Herman 
Tyler Isbitts 
Norma Rossner 
Hanna Shapiro 
Sophia Yablon 
 
2  
Larry Gotkin 
Guy Green 
Lawton Wasser 
 
3  
Jacob Cohen 
Daniel Freer 
Noah Margulies 
Neelah Pincus 
Jeffrey Saster 
Mark Siegel 
 
4  
Ruthie Cooper 
Donna Nesselroth 
Michael Nirenberg 
Violet Rose Wasser 
 
5  
Maya Alhadeff 
Eric Harris 
Andrea Herzog 
Kevin Horowitz 
Gloria Ladau 
Nathan Leder 
Marni Rosenblatt 
Andrew Sandler 
 
6  
Zoe Horwitz 
Beth Katz 
Zoe Milenkovic 
Phyllis Soven 
 
7  
Daniel Alhadeff 
Benjamin Anderson 
David Appel 
Stuart Belfer 
Elizabeth Gluck 
Aidan Karsh 
Nicole Leibowich 
Lucy Lubin 
Ronald Shapiro 
Pamela Weissman 
Rachel Willis 
 
8  
Lisa Milenkovic 
Jerry Strent 
Chris Turner 
Noah Weissman 
 
 
 

9  
Judith Appel 
Adi Behar 
Daniel Bell 
Jessica Cooper 
Allison Evans 
JoAnne Friedman 
Alexandra Koran 
Benjamin Leach 
Xander Levy 
Rebecca Smith 
 
10  
Taly Cohen 
Louis Feder 
Matthew Kaye 
Paul Salver 
Julian Samrick 
Dylan Seider 
 
11  
Sharon Comora 
Dylan Flasz 
Claire Grossman 
Jacob Kotlicky 
Spencer Perdeck 
 
12  
Lyn Elbin 
Chelsea Horwitz 
Victor Milenkovic 
Sherry Pressman 
 
13  
Robert Franco 
Howard Friedlander 
Ryan Garcia 
Rylen Herman 
Beverley Klassman 
Mara Lustig 
Robin Weintraub 
 
14  
Alexis Epstein 
Nancy Karsh 
Mitchell Morgan 
Bonnie Salmon 
Marissa Zoldan 
 
15  
Avi Bejar 
Deborah Forman 
Claire Friedman 
Heath Glick 
Veronica Koran 
Deena Shapiro 
Debbi Stark 
 
16  
Heribert Baumgartner 
Eva Bush 
Brody Comer 
Steven Linch 
Molly Nesselroth 
Mason Tacher 
Romy Yaffa 

17  
Mason Ramirez del Villar 
Stacy Silver 
Drew Solomon 
Beverly Weston 
 
18  
Elizabeth Cohen 
F. David Halberg 
Heather Schimmel 
Harriet Seelig 
Nicolas Shadmi 
Jared Shapiro 
Samantha Shapiro 
Rita Weinstein 
 
19  
Jessica Ensel 
Michael Heda 
Stephen Hurwitz 
Lisa Kleinman 
Deborah Lenchus 
Isaac Lenchus 
Kenneth Segall 
Ethan Simon 
Judy Weizer 
 
20 
Lisa Donner 
Tristan Goldstein 
Alyssa Greenbaum 
Erin Greenbaum 
 
21  
Michele Becker 
Avery Liberty 
Bailey Liberty 
Alyson Port 
Julie Slann 
 
22  
Matan Alboukrek 
Rebecca Califf 
Leah Gorfinkel 
Allison Koplo 
Jaclyn Koran 
Diane Rubin 
Martin Sundel 
 
23  
Joella Doobrow 
Zachary LeWinter 
 
 
 

24  
Carolyn Bass 
Diego Kostzer 
Mira Levinson 
Jeffrey Rosner 
Saul Shechter 
 
25  
Lisa Cohen 
Mindy Mund 
 
26  
Debra Bejar 
Scot Hunter 
Adina Kadin 
 
27  
Sarah Hitt 
Shai Horowitz 
Zachary Rubin 
 
28  
Lee Kadin 
Steven Roberts 
 
29  
Lindsay Glick 
Michael Mund 
Jagger Paget 
Leslie Powers 
David Wolinsky 
 
30  
Moises Egozi 
Mark Kushner 
Eleanor Morris 
Sanford Reinhard 
Karen Tina Sheskin 
Luca Sun Silberberg 
Mitchell Whiteman 



Your Ad Can Be Placed Here! 
Ad Space is now available for our Monthly Digital Bulletin 

Contact the Office :954-384-8265 or lynne@bnaiaviv.org 

Important Notice! 
If you are NOT receiving the WEEKLY ENUZ  from B’nai Aviv, please contact the  

Synagogue office.  954-384-8265 or melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

1 

David & Jackie Borenstein  

Marshall & Peggy Cohen 

Mark & Annette Gutt  

Todd & Jodie Heimowitz  

Avi & Karen Nir  

Mark & Cookie Silver 

 

2 

Ricardo & Barbara Eliel 

Brian & Cherie Gavsie 

Robert & Suzette Gordon 

Mark & Joann Kaylin 

David & Laurel Lehman 

Mathias & Sarah Salamon 

David & Susan Samrick 

 

3  

Josh & Robyn Metz 

David & Marcie Reimer 

Brett & Amy Stern 

 

4 

Irvin & Nancy Goldberg 

Jay & Lisa Kreutzer 

 

5 

Rick & Kelli Behar 

Kevin & Lisa Epstein 

6  

Avriel & Elyn Cohen 

Kenneth & Judith Dreyfuss 

Robert & Dana Isbitts 

David & Paula Schwartz 

 

8  

Joshua Sheskin & Nilsa Duran 

Stuart & Rena Wasserman 

 

9 

Lee & Adina Kadin 

David & Ellen Wolpin 

 

12 

Robert & Sharon Comora 

Mitchell & Arlene Levy 

 

13 

Howard & Eva Bush 

Louis & Rebekah Schulze 

 

14 

Joel & Marie Nirenberg 

 

15 

Joe & Beth Sutton 

 

 

16 

Dirk & Lorrie Fleischman 

 

18 

Edward Forman & Sherry Pressman 

 

20 

Robert Burns & Heidi Handman 

 

21 

David & Norma Rossner 

 

23 

Arnold & Jacqueline Sheir 

Franklin & Karen Zemel 

 

30 

Anatoly & Inna Osnovsky 

You Can Have an Aliyah on Shabbat in honor of 

your birthday or anniversary!    

Although there  is usually a Bar or Bat Mitzvah each Shabbat, 

the first Aliyah is always reserved  for the congregation.  If you 

would like this Aliyah, please call the synagogue office two to 

three weeks prior to the requested date. 



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud 

Donations Received August 1 - August 31, 2018 
  

 Building Fund 
 Mazal Tov to 
 

 Lynne & Michael Balanan on the marriage of their son  

 Jacob to Jenna 

 Robert & Dana Isbitts 
 

 General Donation Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Chester Geller, beloved father of Lisa Greenberg 

 David & Eleanor Morris  

 Chet Geller, beloved father of Lisa Greenberg 

 Sandi Nirenberg 

 

 Mazal Tov to 
 

 The Balaban family on the marriage of Jacob to Jenna 

 Sonia Androphy  

 Lynne & Michael Balaban on the marriage of their son 

 Jacob to Jenna 

 Stanley & Joan Cohen 

  

With Love 
 

 to Bob & Anita Kirshen.  Wishing you lots of happiness 

 in your new home. 

 Sonia Androphy 
 

 Yahrzeit Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Gisela Meade, beloved sister 

 Harry Spierer, beloved uncle 

 Anna Spierer Dupler, beloved aunt 
 Amelia Heywang  

 Jack Cohen, beloved grandfather 

 Melissa Cohen-West  

 Pennie Pearlman, beloved cousin 

 Merna Gross  

 Leonard Jackson, beloved husband 

 Cora Jackson  

 Elizabeth Jacobs, beloved mother 

 Cynthia Samson  

 Harold & Lillian Ross, beloved parents 

 Elaine Cohen  

 Joseph Fine, beloved father 

 Harriet Brief  

 Sonia & Israel Vaupen, beloved parents 

 Hy Vaupen  

 Marvin Marks, beloved grandfather 

 Lauren Alperstein  

 Max Roseman, beloved uncle 

 Laura Pressman  

 Harry Putterman, beloved father 

 Laura Pressman  

 Arnold Goldstein, beloved father 

 Jack Goldstein  

 Alfred Bergmann, beloved father 

 Marion Golen  

 Ilse Bergmann, beloved mother 

 Marion Golen  

 Harriet Lender, beloved mother 

 Marc Lender  

 Bertha Nemet Shiner, beloved mother 

 Mark Nemet  

 Louis Nemet, beloved father 

 Mark Nemet  

 Sonia & Israel Vaupen, beloved parents 

 Pearl Perdeck  

 Norman Segermeister, beloved father 

 Meryl Einbinder  

 Nicole Kleban, beloved sister 

 Pamela Morgan  

 Brandon Howard, beloved grandson 

 Nathan & Sandra Leder  

 Rose Lehrer, beloved grandmother 

 Meri Solomon  

 Yitzchak Meyer Majerovits, beloved father 

 Esther Cohen  

 Rose Androphy, beloved mother-in-law 

 Sonia Androphy  

 Sophie Cohen, beloved mother 

 Stanley Cohen  

 Charlotte Langbort, beloved mother 

 Joan Cohen  

 Lillian Harris, beloved mother 

 Stuart Harris 
 

 Youth Scholarship Fund 
 Mazal Tov to 
 

 Leslie & Steve Berke on the birth of their grandson 

 Robert & Dana Isbitts 



Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Liz Singer, Director of Life Long Learning 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Joe Castro, Facilities Director 

    

Board of Directors 

Jack Alboukrek 

Shera Anderson 

Jonathan Andron 

Nathan Avrunin 

Benny Bejar 

Chris Benson 

Howard Friedlander 

Nancy Karsh 

Robin Kaye 

Mark Kushner 

Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy 

Seth Lubin 

Karen Saster 

Stuart Sion 

David Smith 

   

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

Joan and Stanley Cohen, Hazak President 

Madison Burns, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Jamie Cohen, Executive V.P. 

Mitch Morgan, Treasurer 

   Heidi Klauber, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

 Joe Schimmel, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Dale Kotler, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

Ari Paget, Communications/Marketing V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    
   

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-384-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


